Comox Valley Ostomy Support Group

January 15, 2018 Meeting Summary

· Only 20 people attended the meeting, likely due to the cold/flu and people travelling.
· Ken welcomed guest Maureen; and guest speaker Denise Metcalfe from Lifeline Society and assistant Mary from Lifeline.
· Ken updated the group on members either in the hospital or recently released 
· The latest issue of the Regina Ostomy News, which was emailed to members, has a great article on caregivers.  We often forget to recognize the hard work of caregivers - thank you caregivers

· Coffee meeting are still well attended. Ken says sit next to Betty because the tickets she sells for MARS Wildlife Rescue can reap benefits - he won the MARS 50/50 draw

· 47 people attended the Christmas Dinner which included lots of door prizes, many which arrived the night of the dinner - thank you to all who contributed.  Thanks Betty for all your work to make this evening happen and for taking photos and keeping the evening on track.  Thanks to Sharon E. for the table runner door prize which Carl won and Elva M. for the lamp shade door prize which Louise won.
· Betty sent out our year end thank you cards to: White Spot for use of the special dining room; Pharmasave for their ongoing support of clinics and ostomates; Community Health Centre for providing our meeting space; and Quality foods for providing our coffee meeting space, plus tents for our summer BBQ.
· Many thanks to those donating to help pay for paper, postage, print cartridges, copying of brochures and food for the summer party 
· We sent 11 boxes (175 lbs) of ostomy supplies to Friends of Ostomates Worldwide in November.  Thanks to Margie and Clem for transporting them to the airport and thanks to WestJet for flying them to Calgary.  On Jan 23 they will be sorted and sent to third world countries for ostomates in need.
· Guest speaker Denise Metcalfe gave an excellent presentation on Lifeline (personal emergency response service) and how to prevent falling.  She provided some valuable information and explained the background of Lifeline as well as the service. She also provided informative brochures.  We have extra copies if you could not attend and want one.  Thank you so much Denise & Mary.
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Next Pharmasave clinic with Kim Mayenburg is Saturday February 10, 2018 10 am to 2 pm.  If you need to see Kim before then contact information at the new North Island Hospital Comox Valley is 250 331-5900 Ext 65353.
Next coffee dates – Jan 25, Feb 8 & 22, Mar 8 & 22 at Quality Foods in Driftwood Mall in their private meeting room on the 2nd floor behind the coffee bar.
Bouquets and thank you to all of the following:

· Margie, Susan and Betty for helping at the clinics
· Hal for providing wonderful chocolate brownies for the meeting and Lee for the delicious apple walnut cake and Betty for shortbread 
· Ric V for set-up/take down and all round help at the meeting

· Margie for sign-in at the meeting
· Lee for making tea for the meeting 
· Susan for minding the door at the meeting
